
BOARD OF FINANCE/BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
BUDGET PRESENTATION – MARCH 16, 2016 

MEETING ROOM B 
WILTON TOWN HALL 

 
PRESENT:  Jeff Rutishauser, Warren Serenbetz, Richard Creeth, Peter Balderston, John Kalamarides,  
                   Walter Kress 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   

Lynne Vanderslice, Michael Kaelin, David Clune, Lori Bufano, Anne Kelly-Lenz, Sarah Taffel, 
John Savarese, Tom Thurkettle, Steve Pierce, Police Chief Bob Crosby, Fire Chief Ron 
Kanterman, Vanessa Rossitto and Leslie Zoll of Blum Shapiro, members of the Board of 
Education, members of the Wilton Library Association, members of the press and public 

 
 
Chairman Jeff Rutishauser called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Report from Auditors Blum Shapiro on the Final FY2015 Audit 
Vanessa Rossitto reviewed the Audit, discussed the financial statements, and explained the new 
accounting standard GASB 68 Pension Standard that was implemented during the fiscal year.  She 
commented that no difficulties were encountered in performing the audit nor were there any 
disagreements with management.   She then responded to BOF questions.  Jeff Rutishauser had 
questions on the audit notes, to which Ms. Rossitto responded.  Richard Creeth requested a high-level 
explanation on audit procedures (as it related to an audit committee), and discussion followed.  
 
Leslie Zoll spoke next with regard to the State and Federal Single Audit.  She explained that they are 
required to opine on compliance of certain programs.  A single deficiency from General Ledger financial 
reporting was discussed briefly, as was the Management Letter.  Ms. Zoll stated the items noted for 
improvement were Health Care Claims and Sewer Assessment and Sewer Usage, both of which have 
need of better reconciliations.  With no further questions, the Audit portion of the meeting concluded at 
8:02 p.m. 
 
Review of FY17 Board of Selectmen Operating Budget 
First Selectman Lynne Vanderslice gave the presentation for the proposed FY 2017 budget (attached).    
The Board of Selectmen is requesting a Budget of $32.4 million.  Ms. Vanderslice discussed the major 
variances, the factors impacting future expense growth, and on-going initiatives for FY17 and beyond.   
Police staffing requirements and emergency response services were clarified.  Lynne then reviewed IS 
projects for 2017 and revenue budgets.  The proposed Budget also includes two bonded capital requests 
totaling $2.45 million, and lengthy discussion of these followed.  Economic development was brought 
up, and Ms. Vanderslice stated she is sending the message that Wilton is open to development and that 
the town needs to be of that mindset as well.  Jeff Rutishauser spoke of the $2.5 million shortfall and 
asked that Ms. Vanderslice put some contingencies together for the BOF to look at.    
 
Having no further questions from the Board, this portion of the meeting concluded. 
 
  



Other Business 
None. 
 
Executive Session – Status Update of Union Negotiations 
Motion made by Warren Serenbetz to enter into Executive Session at 9:15 p.m. to discuss the status of 
Union Negotiations.  His motion included inviting the entire BOS, as well as Sarah Taffel and Anne Kelly-
Lenz.  Motion seconded by Peter Balderston and carried unanimously; out of Executive Session at 10:15 
p.m., with no action taken. 
 
Adjournment 
Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kris Fager  
 (from video recording) 
 
Att: Budget Presentation 


































	BoF BOS Budget Pres 03_16_16
	BOS Budget Presentation to BOF
	0694_160321110703_001
	0700_160324142428_001


